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Dear Parishioners, when I took  
over administering the parish, back 
in December, our parish was just 
beginning to form a parish council 
(Unfortunately there had not been  
a parish council here for some 
years). Deacon Jerry had invited all 
interested parish leaders to 
participate, and there were about 20 
people who met several times over 
the last year. I want to single out Dr. 
Henry Russell, Sean Bingham, and 
Eric Restuccia who served in 
positions on this transitional council 
and to whom we are grateful! Dcn.  
Jerryôs original idea was to invite as 
many as possible in the hope of 
breaking off some members to other 
apostolates or ministries which the 
parish needs. According to Diocesan 
guidelines, parish councils should 
consist of 8-10 members, so this 
group was much too large. With 
prayer, I have decided to rebuild the 
council by starting over. I invited 
Sister Rita Wenzlilck, from the 
Diocese, to come and give the 
existing council a presentation on 
the  purpose and work of parish 
councils. Sister Rita came Wed.,  
May 31st, and gave an enlightening 
presentation. That night we decided 
to ñbegin anewò by selecting 6 
members from the existing 20+ 
group and 2 members from the 
parish at-large. In the next two 
weeks, members from the existing 
group will be discerning and praying 
whether the Holy Spirit is calling 

them to serve on the new council. 
Also I am asking all parishioners to 
prayerfully consider serving on the 
new council in the next 4 weeks for 
the 2 at-large positions available. 
Some time in July, I plan to select 
our new council members from 
those who have indicated to me their 
desire to serve.   
     I would like to share with you 
some insights from Sr. Ritaôs 
presentation and the Diocesan 
manual. The Decree on the 
Apostolate of the Laity of the Second 
Vatican Council states: ñin 
dioceseséthere should be councils 
which assist the apostolic work of 
the Church either in the field of 
making the Gospel known and men 
holy, or in the charitable, social, or 
other spheres.ò (Apostolicam 
Actuositatem #26)  The document 
called on clergy to cooperate with 
laity in setting up these councils. 
The Code of Canon Law 
promulgated in 1983 by Pope St. 
John Paul II states: ñ...a pastoral 
council is to be established in each 
parish. In this council, which is 
presided over by the parish priest, 
Christôs faithful, together with those 
who by virtue of their office are 
engaged in pastoral care in the 
parish, give their help in fostering 
pastoral actionò (Can 536 #1) And: 
ñThe pastoral council has only  
a consultative voteéò  meaning it 
functions as an advisory body for the 
pastor who has the final decision. It 

seems, in general, that the Council 
fathers envisioned a greater 
cooperation between the clergy and 
laity in determining pastoral 
direction in parishes than was the 
norm in years past. 
     So each parish is to have  
a functioning parish council, by 
Canon and Diocesan law. Sr. Rita 
told us that the work of the parish 
council is threefold: to guide 
the  parish, determine its direction, 
and oversee temporal and pastoral 
affairs (such as building needs or 
formation initiatives, other major 
decisions). The council is supposed 
to provide a vision for the parish and 
then help plan to bring it about.   
I think this kind of work could be 
very exciting for our parish! I am 
interested in working together with 
leaders of the parish to determine 
the direction weôll go, the formation 
initiatives weôd like to take, the 
apostolates weôd like to promote, the 
material needs we need to address.  
I look forward to more candidates to 
come forth and volunteer for our 
new council. Membership terms on 
the council will be staggered so that 
every year weôll welcome 2 or so new 
members. The goal is to eventually 
have 3 year terms of service. In the 
next few weeks, I  hope to write 
more on the work of parish councils 
and on the process of achieving that 
work... namely the concept of 
ñcollaborationò among council 
members and the qualities needed 
to do so. God bless all of you, what  
a gift we have in this beautiful parish 
which tries so hard to be faithful to 
the Lord and the Churchôs teachings. 

NOTES FROM FATHER TOM 

A New Parish Council  



Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski,  John 
Marshall, John LaRock Sr., 
Michael Cooper, Phil 
Rutledge, Kathy Cooley, 
Robin Fahmie, Karen 
Prins, Sandra Adams,  
Richard Pelkey, Tom  
Dawson, Pete Siebertz, 
Nicole Brcic, Angela  
DiLaura, John Dziuban,  
Jim Stephensen, Mason 
Rutledge, Georgiana 
Bruen, Wayne DeForest, 
Floyd òDocó Dreffs,  

Ron Fuller, Tom  
Masterson, Noah Kranz, 
John & Gladys Kennedy, 
George Roth, Ann Mary 
òNancyó Phillips, Jessica 
Cox, Virgil Dreffs, Katie 
Hutton, Nicholas Pikor, 
Danielle Wiseman, Roger 
Thomas, Wallyne Smail, 
Betsy & Charlie Rodgers 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  

Richard, Philip Maxwell, 
Tony Phillips, Anthony 
Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Tony DeLellis, Ian 
and Joe Spurr, Mike  
Nelson, Frank Snaith,  
Allan Fletcher, Brandon 
Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas Carter 
  

¶ Pray for vocations to the 
priesthood and  
religious life.  
John Henry Keenan,  
Gabe McGill 
Michael Kunitz 

TO PRAY IS TO LOVE MASS INTENTIONS 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 
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Mercy & Mary Retreat  
Join the Marian Missionaries of  

Divine Mercy from August 4-5 at 

Christ the King Church (4000 Ave 

Maria Drive, Ann Arbor) for an  

inspiring retreat featuring acclaimed 

speaker & bestselling author of 33 

Days to Morning Glory Fr. Michael 

Gaitley, MIC! The retreat will include 

5 conferences with Fr. Gaitley, Mass, 

Adoration, lunch with the Marian  

Missionaries, & much more!  

Proceeds from this event support the 

work of the Marian Missionaries of 

Divine Mercy who minister to people 

who are homeless, poor, & needy. 

Tickets are $49.95. To register, visit 

Events.MarianMissionaries.org.  For 

more info, contact us at 

413.944.8500 Ext. 10 

or events@marianmissionaries.org  

 

St. Francis of Assisi Parish  

Annual Rummage Sale 
June 15 & 16, 

9:00am-6pm, June 

17, 8:00-11:00am 

(Sale $5 bag). If you 

have any questions or would like in-

formation on how to donate items 

please call (734)769-2550. 

 

Ireland Pilgrimage 

The Diocese of Lansing invites you to 

join them on a Pilgrimage to Ireland 

August 19-28, 2018 ending at the 

World Meeting of Families.  

Information presentation at the  

following parishes at 7PM. 

¶ June 12th ð Holy Spirit  

¶ June 21st ð Christ the King  
 

Y 

Y 

 

Come to FaithFest, a Christian 
Music festival sponsored by the 

Diocese of Lansing, at St. Francis 
Retreat Center in Dewitt. The  
Music festival begins at noon, 
Bishop Boyea will celebrate  

a Vigil Mass with priests from  
our Diocese, and the day  

concludes with fireworks at dusk. 
Old St. Patrick is offering tickets 
for just $15 a person. Contact the 
parish office to purchase tickets 

and for information on  
transportation options.  

Event Website  
www.faithfest.com  

Join our Parish Pilgrimage  
 



             Parish Play Days 2017 noon -2:30  
 

Join our parish as we celebrate Sundays, following the 10:30am Mass on 
the 4th Sunday of the month. Play days will begin June 25th, followed by 
July 23rd. August 27th and September 24th. A hearty brunch open to the 
whole parish begins at 12:00pm with sports and games following. Bring  
a change of clothes. Come join your parish family as we celebrate Godôs 
gift of Sunday rest. Parishioners of all ages are welcome. 

Fatima Pilgrim  
Virgin Statue  
In celebration of the 100th  
Anniversary of the Fatima  
Apparitions, the traveling Immacu-
late Heart of Our Lady of Fatima 
Pilgrim Virgin Statue will make  
a visit to Old St. Patrick parish on 
Sept. 1st.  This statue was blessed 
by Pope Francis. Please check the 
bulletin in August for more details.  

Librarian Needed  

After 10 years of service, Carole 
Carrara is stepping down as our 
Librarian. Thank you for serving 
our parish Carole! 
     At this time we are in need of  
a new Librarian. Do you love books 
and are enthusiastic about sharing 
great literature with other, we need 
you! Call the parish office for more 
information.  

VBS Volunteers 
Needed  
Teachers and helpers 
ages 13 and older are 
needed for our VBS  
program the week of 
July 1oth. If youôd like to volunteer 
contact Diane at 248 767-9138 or 
diane@eriksen-email.com. 
 
 

2017 Old St. Patrickôs 

Vacation Bible School!  
Mary, Queen of Heaven  
To Celebrate the 100 th  Anniversary  

 of Our Lady of Fatima  
 

July 10 ï14, 2017  

 

To register visit 

stpatricka2.org, 
click on the  

Register Now tab, 
print form and mail 

it in or drop it off in 
the parish office.  

 

www.stpatricka2.org  

Congratulations to the Newly Ordained 
Priests of the Diocese of Lansing  

 
 

Rev Joseph Campbell and Rev Anthony Smela were 
ordained on June 10, at St. Mary Cathedral in  
Lansing. Father Campbell will be the Parochial  
Vicar of St Patrick Parish, Brighton and Fr. Smela 
will be the Parochial Vicar of St Thomas the Apostle 
Parish, Ann Arbor.  

 

 

Fr. Campbell Fr. Smela 

Please keep  
them in your prayers.  

June 3, 2017 

Dear Congregation Members, 
 
     First you help organize the start of our first  
motorcycle ride fundraiser and bike blessing. Then you make 
a donation to help us with our work to help combat PTS 
warriors and their families to their new ònormaló life. We 
promise your donation will be put to good use with our 
work. We sincerely thank you all for supporting this event. 
 
With a Sincere Thank You, 
 
John Kinzinger, President of Warriors and  
Caregivers United 

www.wacu.org 



Reconciliation  
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; donõt  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

 
Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tues. 7:00PM 
Wed. Thur. & Fri. 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tues. 5:30PMð 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PMð Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 
Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your familyõs needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location. Godparents are encouraged to at-

tend. There is no fee for the class.   
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141  
Emergency: 734-663-1851  
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Parish Administrator 
Fr. Tom Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
Deacon 
Dcn. Jim Thibodeau, jthibodeau@stpatricka2.org 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
  
Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Religious Education 
John Pratt (#30) jpratt@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Music 
Jim Renfer music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com  
  

Contributions: 
Weekend of June 4, 2017: $8090.65 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
  

Please patronize our sponsors and tell them 
you saw their ad in our bulletin! 

ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, June 11 

Soleminty of the Most Holy Trinity 

9:00 Donut Sunday 

9:15 Knights of Columbus Meeting 

 

MONDAY, June 12 

6:00 Altar Society Cleaning 

 

TUESDAY, June 13 

7:30 Fatima Statue Litany & Hymns 

 

WEDNESDAY, June 14 

2:30 Rosary at Regency Home 

 

THURSDAY, June 15 

7:30 Choir Practice 

 

FRIDAY, June 16 

7:00 K of C Beads & Brew 

 

 

 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/JUN 17 
B. Cesar 
L. Cesar 
 
SUNDAY 8:00/JUN 18 
J.P. DeJak 
L. DeLellis 
 
SUNDAY 10:30/JUN 18 
B. Eriksen 
S. Holody 
N. Holody 
M. Lizzio 
M. Lizzio 
P. Schloss 
J. Schloss 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Family of the Month 
Our Family of the 

Month for June is 

the Brcic  

Family. Michael 

and Marcie have 

eight children 

(one daughter is  

missing from the 

photo). The family is always helping out at 

our Fish Fryõs, Pancake Breakfastõs,  

Vacation Bible School and Cemetery Clean 

up. Michael attends the Knights Monthly 

Rosary and Marcie has assisted in  

counting the Sunday Collections. Marcie 

and her daughters donated their time to 

help with the Motorcycle Ride that benefit-

ed Veterans & Caregivers. Congratulations 

and thank you Brcic Family for your  

excellent service to our Church. 

 

Ink Cartridge Recycling 

The Knights will be collecting empty ink  

cartridges as a fundraiser. A box will be in 

the Parish Center to accept any type of ink 

and toner cartridges. 

 

Knight of the Month 
Our Knight of the 

Month for June is 

Matt Wierzgac. He 

is part of the Color 

Corp as seen in 

the photo, District 

Deputy for 

fiveCouncils and was our delegate to the 

State Convention. Matt has helped at  

Pancake Breakfastõs, our Soccer  

Challenge, Tootsie Roll Drives and the 

Delonis Center. He is our representative to 

the Livingston County Ultrasound Initiative, 

belongs to Young professional for Life and 

Students for Life. Congratulations Matt for 

your dedicated service to our Church and  

Community. 

 

Join the Knights 

Become a better Catholic, husband,  

father, brother and man by joining the 

Knights of Columbus to serve our Church. 

Please contact Brian Heldt at (734)426-

0857 or GK10963@mikofc.org 

 

 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

What do baseball 

players use to 

bake a cake? 
 

 

Oven MITTS, BUNT 

pans and BATTER.  




